

ALGONQUIN



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

November 2017

EXECUTIVE

President **Eric MUELLER** (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

I.P.P. John DEAK (705)488-1110 john.a.deak2013@gmail.com

> 1st Vice Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

2nd Vice Wavne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

Secretary Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrinesec@gmail.com

> Treasurer **Dean LINTON** (613)339-2711 dj.linton@live.ca

Chaplain Barry ROBB (705)489-1306 brobb@bell.net

Directors Ron MARK **Charles MULLETT Ed OTTO** Nicholaus PAWLUCH Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors Larry DONALDSON Jim WILLIAMS

Ambassador R. Paul JOHNSON (705)455-9334 Fax: (705)455-9359



Executive Meeting

November 15, 2017 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting

November 21, 2017 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

Elections/Installation

November 21st will be our Annual Election of Officers for 2018, followed by the Installation. Nobles are reminded to have their current Rameses and Club dues card with them to be illegible for vote.

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

Well Nobles I think the fall weather is here to stay. It will be interesting to see what the temperatures will be like for our Christmas parades which start with Haliburton on the 24th of November.

Our November meeting is the most important for the future of our club, as it is the election and installation of our Officers and Directors for the ensuing year. Your presence for this occasion would be greatly appreciated. The election and installation will be done under the direction of our Oriental Guide. Noble Shawn W. Hewlett.

Christmas cake sales are underway and we need more volunteers to take part in this worthwhile endeavor. Giving of your time helps in the raising of funds in the "CARING FOR KIDS". Contact Noble Wayne Wiggins or Noble Ron Mark for dates and times.

The Shrine Lottery tickets are for sale and are available from Noble Larry Donaldson. Have you bought yours yet?

Fraternally Eric

UPCOMING EVENTS

December 10 Carol Service Rameses Center

January 6, 2018 Rameses Center Rameses Elections/Installation

Parades

November 24 **Haliburton** 6:30 PM

November 25 Minden 11:30 AM

December 2 Bancroft 2:00 PM

December 9 Maynooth 5:00 PM

December 10 Wilberforce 12:00 Noon

(Note: above are parade starts, Form up ½ hr prior)



COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Noble Charles Mullett

Dinner Reservations Chairman Noble Ed Otto

Membership and News Letter Noble Dave Earle Secretary Noble Eric Mueller President Noble Barry Robb Chaplain Noble Charles Mullett

100 Million Dollar Club Noble Frank Wilson

Sick and Visiting
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Lottery Tickets
Noble Larry Donaldson

Hospital
Noble Sean Cook
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Charles Mullett
Noble Barry Robb
Noble Frank Wilson

Christmas Cakes
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Noble R. Paul Johnson
Noble Todd Grainger
Noble Jim Williams
Noble Dean Linton
Noble Jim Burke
Noble Barry Cross

Float
Noble Hald Robinson
Noble Wayne Elson
Noble Denver Mayhew

Future Fund Raising All Algonquin Shrine Club Members

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Noble Jim Burke
Chairman
Noble Dave Burton
1st Vice Chair
Noble Barry Cross
2nd Vice Chair
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Chairman
Noble Steve Berry
1st Vice Chair
Noble Dave Earle
Secretary
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies.

On behalf of our Potentate Illustrious Sir David E. Rawn, I congratulate Noble Larry Donaldson for selling a record number "75" Shriners Lottery Tickets for the 2018 Draws. Well done Noble Larry, Please keep up the good work.

I would also like to thank everyone who purchased tickets for this very important fund raiser.

Trust you have all read the article on page 15 in Leaders In Care. The Air Canada Foundation has donated \$250,000 to our Montreal Hospital, and on pages 12 & 13 the stories of Isabella and Emily, our Patient Ambassadors.

I am sure you all will join with me, expressing our sympathy to the families of Robert S. Whitmarsh and Sonia Gordon on their passing.

Cordially, R. Paul Johnson

The Chaplain's Corner

Greetings Nobles:

Judging from the weather outside it appears that winter is on it's way and there will be the usual parades to attend and cakes to sell. As we continue with Club business and prepare for the Christmas season let us ever remember those who are less fortunate than we.

The Christmas season is a time of love and kindness and we give thanks to our creator for the many gifts and blessings in our life. We can be proud and thankful that our gifts to the Shrine Hospitals allow us through the Grace of God, to provide much needed assistance to children and their families. May the GAOTU be with us in all our endeavours.

Noble, Barry Robb

DUES

Just a reminder that 2018 dues (\$35) must be remitted by December 1, 2017.

Ref B-5 Sec. 7.1(A)



ATV UNIT

The ATV Unit is seeking new members for participation in the various Club activities and parades. Any Noble with either a Quad or Side by Side can contact Noble Jim BURKE at (613)334-5537

DIRECTORY UPDATE

Address Change: Noble Jack SCHMIDT, 158 Centennial Ave., St Thomas, ON. N5R 5B2 Phone (519)637-0617

Remove: Noble Paul PEARSE (Club demit)

Correction: Noble Nicholaus PAWLUCH, 107 Lila St., Dutton, ON. N0L 1J0 Phone (519)762-0455

Noble Ralph JENKINS, 1 Glen Eden Way, Alliston, ON. L9R 1R3 Phone (705)435-0493

